
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, November 21, 1916. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Commissioner Rankin, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of November 14 were read and 
approved. 

 
A delegation of citizens from the West Side appeared before the 
Council and asked that Henry Grubbs be appointed a special police 
officer to look after sanitary conditions in that part of the 
city. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the acting Mayor issue a commission to Henry Grubbs to act 
as special policeman, without pay, for the West Side. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The Council having been asked by a representative of the coming 
Western Slope stock show to act in the matter, it was moved by 

Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, that 
Acting Mayor Rankin be instructed to send an invitation to 
Governor-elect Gunter to be present at the Intermountain 
Livestock show to be held in Grand Junction, December 6 and 7. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 
departments and audited, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

22,838-841 Water Labor Account $96.25 Labor and team work 

842-43 Health Labor Account 83.95 Labor and team work 

844-50 Gen-Hgw Labor Account 133.25 Labor and team work 

851 Police Chas. chmidt 1.00 Hauling dead dogs 

852 Police M. A. Gifford .50 Hauling dead dog 

853 Fire M. A. Gifford 1.00 Hauling hose 

854 Fire Western Colo. 
M. S. Co. 

4.10 Polish, etc. 

855 Highway
s 

B. C. 
Iseminger 

1.20 Repair work 

856 Highway
s 

Lon Bradbury 
Sadily Co. 

1.05 Repairs 



857 Highway

s 

A. P. Ramsay 4.00 Horseshoeing 

858 Highway
s 

C. H. Nelson 4.80 Repair work 

859 Water Merrill 
Printing Co. 

22.50 Printing water recpts. 

860 Water Wm. Elliott .75 Hauling 

861 Library Henry Malkan 6.22 Books for Library 

862 Library G. J. 
Electric, G. 
& M. Co. 

8.50 2 tons coke 

22,863-64 Gen-
Fire 

Star Grocery 2.65 Merchandise 

 

 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered 
drawn for the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, 
yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
The proof of publication of a proposed ordinance, entitled "The 
Annual Appropriation Ordinance of the City of Grand Junction, 

Colorado, providing for the Expenses and Liabilities of the City 
of Grand Junction, for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1st, A. 
D. 1917, and Ending December 31st, A. D. 1917," was presented and 
read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the proof of publication was accepted and ordered 
placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final passage. 
 
The motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read by 
the Clerk. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read and entitled "The 
Annual Appropriation Ordinance of the City of Grand Junction, 
Colorado, Providing for the Expenses and Liabilities of the City 
of Grand Junction, for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1st, A. 
D. 1917, and Ending December 31st, A. D. 1917," be passed and 
adopted. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, 
yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the ordinance passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the ordinance just passed be numbered 256. 
 
The motion carried and it was so ordered. 
 
A proposed ordinance, entitled An Ordinance Levying a Special 
Assessment on Certain Real Estate in the City of Grand Junction 
for Benefits Conferred by the Water System of said City," was 

introduced and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for 
publication. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, 
yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the proposed ordinance passed for 
publication. 
 

On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 
 


